
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello Everyone,  

 

I hope you are safe and well and taking the opportunity to get out and be a bit more active.  I know lots 

of you will be enjoying the football and tennis and that others like myself will be taking the opportunity 

to catch up on our reading whilst all the matches are on. 

 

This is our first mention of Christmas but we are 

arranging a Christmas Craft Day on Saturday 6th 

November at the Federation office.  10am – 4pm.  

Bring a packed lunch, coffee tea and mince pies 

will be provided.  £10.00 per person all craft 

materials will be supplied, as space is limited if 

you want to attend, please send your booking to 

the office with a cheque for £10.00 as soon as possible.  Cheques must be made payable to Tyne and 

Wear South Federation of WI’s (this must be written out in full and not abbreviated) 

 

Don’t forget to send us pictures of anything your WI is doing over the Summer so that we can share it 

with others.  

 

 

Federation Dates for your Diary – all our zoom events are free  

 

Date & Time Event ID/ Password  

Cost  

Thursday 15th 

July 2021 at 7pm 

 

Below Deck - What really goes on behind the scenes on a 

cruise ship! Kevin Reay and Adam Allinson have both 

travelled the world working onboard numerous cruise 

ships! Find out the juicy tales of what really goes on 

below deck in this entertaining presentation! No topic is 

off limits! 

859 6474 3774 

933143 

Free 

30th June 2021 
Charity Number 1099003 
Perth Green Community Centre, Inverness Road 
Jarrow, NE32 4AQ 
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Wednesday 21st 

July  

10.30am 

Cleadon Hill Walk.  The route is a 5.28-mile ramble over 

the hills and the coastal path at South Shields.  Meet at 

10.30am at the Marsden Inn car park.  

(we will be walking in 

line with government 

guidelines) Free 

Saturday August 

7th 11am (note 

new time from 

1pm) 

 

WI Pride Party Picnic in the Park – 

Drewetts Park – known locally as Charlies Park is ideally 

situated between St Pauls Church Monastry and Jarrow 

Hall with its lovely garden.  Jarrow Hall is also home to 

the well respected Hive Coffee Shop, so if you don’t want 

to bring a picnic you can get food and drink there.  There 

is lots of parking in the vicinity and the number 27 bus 

from Heworth metro stops right outside. 

Free 

Wednesday 18th 

August 2021 

10.30am  

Washington Riverside Walk – The route is 6.18 mile 

stroll along the river over the golf course with Penshaw 

monument in the distance.  Meet at 10.30am at the 

Biddick Pub car park. 

(we will be walking in 

line with government 

guidelines) Free 

Thursday 16th 

September 2021 

7pm 

The Plague Doctor exiled Geordie, living in the glorious 

Peak District…. and with a very entertaining and 

different story to tell. 

840 6630 7320 

212507 

Free 

Thursday 

October 21st 6.45 

 

 

 

 

Autumn Council – with a special speaker for Halloween 

- Adrian Perkins. please register with the office 

beforehand as places are limited. There is also a 

Competition and all the entries will be shown in the 

meeting along with the results.   Ring the office for 

further details. 

Issued once 

requested Free 

 

 

 

  

NEW Saturday 

November 6th  

10 - 4 

Christmas Craft Day – make a variety of Christmas 

crafts in the office, bring your lunch, all materials are 

supplied and take some wonderful decorations home.  

First come first served basis as numbers are limited 

£10.00 per person  

Payable through the 

office  

 

Friday November 

26th 

6.30 

PANTO at the Customs House, South Shields Rapunzel 

– Bring your family and friends.  Closing date end of 

August 2021.  Order your ticket directly from the 

Federation office. All bookings to accompanied with 

name, contact number/email address, number of tickets 

required and the full cost of the tickets.  Confirmation 

will be given once this information is received.  Tickets 

will be issued on the night. 

£16.00 per ticket 

including ice cream  



 

 

 

Obviously if Pandemic regulations develop and the event 

is unable to take place refunds will be arranged. 

Please make cheques payable to Tyne and Wear South 

Federation of WI’s. 

  

Denman At Home. https://www.denman.org.uk/calendar/ 

There is a brand new programme out for July – some really interesting talks and demonstrations.  

  

https://www.denman.org.uk/calendar/


 

 

 

Read and Rhyme. 

There are lots of new books hitting the shelves just in time for summer holiday reading, it 

doesn’t matter where you are on holiday, if you’ve got a good book. I’ve just finished Lesley 

Pearce’s new book “Suspects” and thoroughly enjoyed it.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

With the lifting of restrictions on the horizon and hopefully good weather on the way there’s no better 

time to experiment with some Summer Cocktails. Relax in the garden with one or two of these 

delicious drinks.  

 

  



 

 

How many of you can remember 1979? I know lots of you weren’t yet born and to some of us it 

doesn’t seem that long ago! At 25 I was a young teacher in a comprehensive school, about 5 stone 

lighter, living in Newcastle and hadn’t yet learned to drive, how things change. But I’m still 25 in my 

head!  



 

 

WI News  

 

Karen Tann ran an exercise class this week for us 

during our Federation zoom meeting. There were 29 

participants and Karen led us through a series of 

exercises.  I thoroughly enjoyed it, made better by the 

fact no one could see me exercising and how 

uncoordinated I am. We had visitors from some of 

Karen’s regular classes and from other WIs in 

different parts of the country. Karen has sent details 

of her regular classes and an invitation to anyone who 

wants to join in.  

Sadly, the planned walk and meet up at Herrington 

Park was unable to take place last Saturday 

because of poor weather conditions. I hope 

everyone who wanted to go got the cancellation 

notice, I did try as many avenues as possible to get 

the word out. I did go along at two in case anyone 

hadn’t got the message.   

 

I met Fells Angels member Suzanne Taylor in the 

car park. Suzanne has recently joined the WI and 

is looking forward to being actively engaged in WI 

activities. It was lovely to meet you Suzanne 

despite the mizzling rain. Hope to see you again. 

 

Congratulations to Sister of Shields WI wine club 

who got a mention in this month’s WI Life for 

hosting a party to celebrate the Eurovision Song 

Contest  

 

  



 

Are you attempting the no plastic July challenge? You might not get down to zero plastic use but if you 

try you will reduce your total plastic usage. 

 

  



 

 

Here is a project that might help you in your Plastic Free July endeavours, make these and reduce the 

amount of cling film you need for picnics.  

 

 

  



 

  



 

 

Word Search  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

It is a well-known fact that I’m an exercise phobic, I enjoyed Karen Tann’s exercise session for the 

Federation last week because no one could see me huffing and puffing! This article suggests we can get 

fit just doing everyday things, I might give it a try when I finish the current book I’m reading!  

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

Federation Pandemic Financial Report 

 

The past 16 months have been a big drain on the Federation finances.  Once we received the 

subscriptions for the year 2020 there was no income at all until May 2021 when WI’s were able to 

pass on subscriptions received for this year 2021 – 2022.  During the whole period, the office and the 

Board of Trustees continued to operate as best they were able.  In the period that the office was 

physically closed Joanne worked from home, setting up her computer and files in her spare room.  

Obviously during the lockdown/pandemic period even though there was no income there was still 

expenditure. 

 

Joanne’s wages, office rent and outgoings for the telephone, internet and printer had to be met.  Perth 

Green Management kindly waived a quarter rent for us even though they were in a similar situation 

with no income. 

 

The Board at no time considered furlough for Joanne a decision which has been justified in that we 

have been able to keep in contact with as many members as possible over this difficult time. 

 

700 plus women are in receipt of our news bulletin which we started sending out at the beginning of 

the first lockdown.  We have now sent out over 40 issues and it has been a major method of 

communication with members.  This would not have been possible if Joanne had been furloughed.  

 

Early in the lockdown the Federation took out a subscription to Zoom which has proved invaluable.  

All Trustees and Committee meetings have been able to cover lots of business in these meetings.  One 

of the advantages of having zoom meetings meant that during the dreary Winter days no one had to 

turn out to attend the meetings and could wear their slippers!  Because of zoom, officers of the 

Federation have also been able to attend the National Council meetings, Advisor’s meetings, National 

Consultations, NFWI Judge meetings and training events and all without incurring travel costs and 

accommodation fees. 

 

Zoom has allowed the Federation to host events for the whole Federation.  Whilst many WI’s used 

zoom several of our WI’s did not.  However, within those WI’s some of the members were zoom users, 

by providing Federation events that all members could access the Federation was able to reach as 

many members as wanted to participate. 

  



 

 

During lockdown we have several Committee members who have committed themselves to training 

in order to support the work of the Federation.  Elaine Wright, Vice Chairman of the Board, Chair of 

Membership and Public Affairs Committee has been training to be an IFE trainer, this has been a 

considerable undertaking on Elaine’s behalf but it means that in future our IFE’s can be trained in 

house. 

 

Christine Parker, Bowes Belles WI and Wendy Liddle, Sister of Shields WI, both Membership and 

Public Affair Committee members have both been successful in applying to be trained as Federation 

Advisors. 

 

The Board of Trustees is making every effort going forward to plan Federation events and sincerely 

hope you will be there to support these events. 

 

WI diaries                                                                                                        

This is the last month the office will be taking orders for WI diaries, the 

diary is a lovely WI green colour, it is completely recyclable, with the 

exception of the ribbon.  These are priced at £5.50 and would make great 

stocking fillers or raffle prizes.  Please give Joanne a ring in the office if you 

would like to order one. 

 

Take care everyone  

 

 

 

 

 

Best Wishes  

Margaret Carter - Chairman - Tyne and Wear South Fed of WI’s 

0191 5845814  

Margaret Carter 0191 4165269, 07718 231984 

macarter1@hotmail.co.uktwsfwi@btconnect.com      

   

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nUJV-9wvdB8 

mailto:macarter1@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:twsfwi@btconnect.com

